

NEWSLETTER 2017/632

www.allsaintsschool-leekwootton.org.uk www.easyfundraising.org.uk admin3588@welearn365.com

This week's news

Firstly a huge thank you to staff who have remained at All Saints' whilst we were at Kingswood and looked after all aspects of school organisation and have ensured that everything continued to operate smoothly. We couldn't take children away on residentials without those who look after base whilst we are away.

We have enjoyed a super week away with Years 5 and 6 from both our Green Leek Schools. All of the children have faced a wide range of different challenges and have come home feeling rightly proud of what they have achieved. They were a super group to take away and I would like to thank them for their magnificent behaviour which always makes a trip like this easier and more enjoyable. We have received many significant compliments about our behaviour and organisation from a wide range of Kingswood staff.

A huge thank you to all of the staff who made this adventure possible. We couldn't do it without your willingness to go the extra mile even without sleep! We will be awarding Kingswood certificates during the achievement assembly on 30^{th} June.

A big thank you to both Ash and Oak Classes who have shared their learning with us through two amazing class assemblies this week. Hard work, talent and creative learning was on display for all to see!!

Thank you also to Mr Gibson who has installed the new sunshade in the Early Years area this week. A big thank you also to Mr & Mrs Rai who have donated the sunshade.

September Organisation and staffing

On Wednesday some Year 6 pupils will be spending the day at their secondary schools, the children starting school in September 2017 will be joining us and children already in school will be spending the morning in their September classes.

At the end of this term we will sadly be saying goodbye to both Mr Horsley and Mr Rodriguez both of whom are moving on to new challenges. We are all immensely grateful for the contributions both of them have made to life at All Saints' during their time with us.

I am delighted to inform you that we have appointed two experienced and highly regarded teachers to take care of Dudley and Waller classes in September.

Waller's class teacher will be Miss Emily Csepcsanyi. She is an excellent, experienced teacher you joins us from Worcestershire. A highly creative teacher, Miss Sue Scarff will be responsible for Dudley Class. Mrs Tracey Pitt will also be joining us as a Teaching Assistant to provide SEN support

I am very excited about all of these appointments and look forward to welcoming them in September. The ladies will be joining us on Wednesday.

The rest of our staffing remains as it is for

The rest of our staffing remains as it is for September.

Oak Class - Mrs Batts, Mrs Burrows Ash Class - Mrs Greyson, Mrs Rose, Mrs Stranks TAs working in both classes- Mrs Gardner, Mrs Garlick

Dudley - Miss Scarff, Mrs MacLaughlin- additional support Mrs Booth, Mrs Gardner, Mrs Sonecha, Mrs Pitt

Waller – Miss Csepcsanyi, Mrs Perryman Wise – Mrs Duxbury, Mrs Kingston, Miss Langley

Letters are going out with all Reception and Year 3 children about September Class arrangements tonight.

Class Highlights of the Week:

Oak Class: We hope you enjoyed our pirate class assembly today. The children have all worked very hard in Oak and I was extremely proud of them all as a team.

We have been out and about this week visiting the Sikh Gurdwara and local village gardens. Despite the heat, we have been able to play and work with our sea creatures outside under our new shaded canopy. Thanks to my band of helpers.

Ash Class: The children were filled with excitement and nerves on Wednesday morning as we prepared for our class assembly. Well done to everyone on a super performance! Thank you to parents for your help learning lines and providing costumes.

On Thursday afternoon, we were treated to a special visit from an RNLI volunteer. Jackie talked about the earl work of the RNLI and brought modern day lifeguard and lifeboat crew costumes for the children to dress up in. The children were bursting to learn about rescues at sea and asked thoughtful questions. Please ask your children how they should stay safe on the beach.

Dudley Class: This week, Dudley are very lucky to have Charlotta and Francesca in their class. The girls are Italian and will be with us until next week. We have been maximising this opportunity to become language detective comparing some French and Italian vocabulary. Everyone has been working hard to design their menus for their Italian restaurants-'opening soon'.

Italian Day

Next Friday Dudley will be cooking their own Italian lunch so please do not order a cooked dinner or send in a packed lunch.

Waller Class: This week we have been working hard on our rivers project, ironically looking at how people prepare flood defences but we also look at the consequences of a drought on water supplies. In maths we have been looking at problem solving, and in literacy we have continued to plan and write our missing chapter from The Hobbit; Bilbo's dream about the dragon.

We were also lucky enough to have an afternoon of art with Mrs Rose.

Year 4 wrote evaluations of their Day of the African Child, whilst Year 5 were still buzzing about Kingswood and wrote evaluations of their trip and thank you letters to the group leaders.

Wise Class: In Wise Class this week we began by writing about our wonderful trip to Kingswood. We wrote recounts of our favourite activities and sketched a drawing to illustrate it.

We began thinking about natural selection in science and learning about how changes happen over time with plants and animals.

Rehearsals have begun strongly for 'A Midsummer Night's Dream' and I have asked that the children can be 'ready and script free' for Monday. Well done all, who have clearly been spending a lot of time practising at home - thank you children and parents alike!

Sleepover

A letter has gone out this week regarding the highly popular sleepover for Years 3 and 4. This takes place on Friday 30th June. A social event not to be missed!!!

School Photos

A whole school photo was taken of us all just before half term. Class and team photos were also taken. These are available to be seen and ordered online. Please go to www.pics4schools.com and enter your unique security code which can be found on the Sally Evans Photography card that the children brought home this week. A sample is in school.

School Council Book Swap Day 30th June

School Council are running a book swap day next Friday. Bring in an unwanted book, in good condition to swop for a new one. No board books please.

All Saints' Extra - All Clubs end at 4.30 pm, Chill Out ends at 5.15pm.

Mrs Garlick is available by email or via the school telephone number 01926 400498.

Premier Active will be running activity days at All Saints' the first two weeks of the summer holidays - 24th - 4th August Booking forms have gone out. Please return to Mrs Garlick in the office.

Autumn Term booking form.

Unfortunately there is an error on the All Saints' Extra booking form for September. Orienteering is available for Years 2-6 not Reception -Year 6. Anyone who will be in Year 1 or Reception in September will be booked onto Multi-Skills.

P.T.F.A: Making a difference!

Look out for the date of our next steering group date in September.

Village Fete

Many thanks for everybody's help approx. £500 was raised as a result.

Bags2Schools Tuesday 27th June- Please note change of date.

Save all your unwanted clothes, shoes, belts for our next Bags2Schools Collection.

Drop off Monday after school or before 9am on Tuesday. Encourage neighbours and friends to contribute too.

School v Village Cricket Match 27th June Junior Match 5.00pm followed by adult match at 6pm. The adult team for this event is Han Sommerville, Matt Gibson, Rich Kettle, Craig Brandsma, Stuart Gale, Archie Gale, Martin Harrison, Nick Reddish, Jamie Reddish, Kesh Dhillon. Reserves Carl Hillerman, Steve Horner.

Places still available for more children.

Don't have your tea, support our fundraising BBQ in aid of Myton Hospice.

Wren Hall Cake Sale 2nd July

We have been fortunate to secure a slot at this popular afternoon tea venue. To maximise this opportunity we will need about 30 large cakes and a rota of volunteers to keep the cups filled. Sue Gibson has more details if you can help.

End of Year Summer BBQ Friday 14 July

Please save the date for our popular and final event of the year. It's never too early to plan a class or year group stall.

14th July Summer Barbecue

Many employers have community funds where they support employee volunteers of 'match fund stalls' at these kind of events. Please ask the question, we would appreciate you following it up.

At this event we do run a number of stalls and we have found it useful to collect items for these through non-uniform Fridays during this term.

Wear what you like **and** please bring an item.

Thank you for your donations of books today.

30th June Bottles for bottle tombola

7th July Chocolate tombola, Toys including

soft toys.

14th July Anything you wish to send in and

haven't.

We would appreciate it if Year groups would take responsibility for particular tasks and arrange their rotas.

Reception- Ticketing and running the Chocolate Tombola

Year 1- Toy Stall and books

Years 2 - Selling raffle tickets and organising additional prizes

Year 3 - Barbecue

Year 4 - Ticketing and running the Bottle Tombola

Year 5- Treasure Hunt

Year 6- Bar

Missed the Two Castles? Now do the Two Schools!



Green Leek 10K 2017 October 8th

Registration now open and places

going fast. Please check

www.greenleekrun.co.uk

Easy Fundraising

Help us by collecting free donations when you book holidays and travel.

Download the App! All Saints-Leek Wootton

www.easyfundraising.org.uk

All Saints Together at All Saints' Parish Church

Last few days

Only one week until the closing date for the Children's Art Exhibition. Details were sent out before half term but can also be found on church website www.leekwoottonchurch.co.uk

Entries need to be given to Nicola Perryman by 6pm Friday 30th June with an entry form.

Don't miss the deadline!

SUNDAY 25 JUNE

9.30am - All Age Holy Communion with children's groups

SUNDAY 2 JULY

8.00am - Holy Communion

9.30am - Parade Service Celebrating Creativity You are welcome to bring along something you have made. Beavers, Cubs and Brownies will be joining us in uniform for this service

2.30pm - Church Teas with Children's Art Exhibition

SUNDAY 9 JULY

9.30am - Holy Communion with children's groups

SUNDAY 16 JULY

8.00am - Holy Communion 9.30am - All Age Worship

SUNDAY 23 JULY

9.30am - All Age Holy Communion

TUESDAY 15 - THURSDAY 17 AUGUST



Storykeepers Holiday Bible Club 2017

9:30am-12:30pm each day at All Saints' School
Cost £20 (max £30 per family)
Please register as soon as possible by email
nicola@perryman.org.uk as places will be limited.
Full details available on church website:
www.leekwoottonchurch.co.uk

Truly Brilliant - Archie Thompson, Lola Thompson, Charlotte Hall, Amara Jan, Lucy Docherty, Freya Dex, Gio Dhillon, Nadia Knivel, Freddie Rodd, Daniel Mendia, Sophie King,

Rainbow Steps -

Raising the Roof - Charlie Howson, Fletcher Gibson, Lily Fish, Isabelle Walters,

Silver - Rhiannon Marriller, Maggie Denwood-Archer, Oliver Searle, Amara Jan, Edward Wheals, Jess Agoston,

Gold -Gabrielle Mac, Archie Thompson, Emelia Hall, James Ward, Barry Edge, Sophie King, Jasmine Walters, Alex Constable, Jessica Radford Silver Plus- Oscar Parker, Amelia Mafe, Andrew Digby

Mathlete of the Week

Reception - Rachel Craine, Aiyana Austen, KS1 Lucy Docherty, Evies Shields, - KS2 - Harry Wager, Andrew Digby, Kate Harrison KS2 - Super Cool Liam Neal,

A	wai	rds
---	-----	-----

would like to play in the children's cricket team, at 5.00pm.			
Name			

June 27th	Bags2 School	
June 27 th	5.00 Pupils Cricket Match, 6.00 School v Village Cricket Match	
June 28 th	Induction Day Year 6. September classes YR - Year 5	
	Reception 2017 Induction 9.20 Open Assembly followed by coffee and chat	
June 29 th	6.00 Central Area Sports	
	7.00 Green Leek Resources at Burton Green	
June 30 th	7.30 Years 3 & 4 Sleepover	
July 2 nd	P.T.F.A Cake Sale at Wren Hall, helpers required.	
July 4 th	6.00 KDPSA Country Dancing Festival at Kenilworth Castle.	
July 5 th	4.30 - 6.30 Open Evening	
July 6 th	7.00 Green Leek Governing Body at Burton Green	
July 11th	NEW Green Leek Wellie Wednesday and Year 1 Multi Sports Day at Burton Green	
	Reports to Parents out	
July 12th	9.20 Open Assembly Rev Jim Perryman	
·	2.00 Afternoon Matinee Performance.	
July 13th	Oak and Ash Classes Pirate Day	
	7.00 Year 5& 6 Performance	
July 14 th	6.00 PTFA Family Barbecue	
July 18th	5-7.30 Parents Evening	
July 19 th	9.15 Pot of Gold and Leavers Assembly All Saints' Church	
T 1 0011		

July 20th Sports Day

5.00 Year 6 Leavers social event

July 21st am Children's informal Talent Show- pupils only.

1.00 Family Picnic- no hot meals, 2.30 Final Assembly.

Break Up

September 1^{st} and 4^{th} Staff INSET Days Sept 5th Pupils return to School